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WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлмп 

February 10, 2014 

Capital Project Referendum  

Informational Meeting @ 7 pm  

in the MS/HS Auditorium 
 

February 13, 2014 

Board of Education Business 

Meeting @ 7 pm in MS/HS  

Library/Media Center 
 

February 17-21, 2014 

Winter Recess/No School 
 

February 22, 2014 

SUNY Financial Aid Day.  Go to 

www.suny.edu/student events for 

more information 
 

February 25, 2014 

Capital Project Referendum 

Informational Meeting 3-5 pm 

MS/HS Library 
 

March 1, 2014 

Capital Project Referendum 

Informational Meeting 9-11 am 

MS/HS Library 
 

March 4, 2014 

Capital Project Referendum Vote 

Scott M. Ellis Cafeteria 1-9 pm  

 

March  22, 2014 
Annual Greenville Educational 

Foundation  Fundraising Event 

Mountain View Brasserie 2-4 

Flyer attached. 

Elementary Technology HappeningsðPamela Hollinde 

Mr. Hallerôs class learned how to do a Prezi presentation during 

their unit on the solar system from Melissa McConville. Prezi is 

an online presentation tool that allows you to design your own 

distinctive, eye-catching presentations.  

One of the students enjoyed creating the Prezi so much she 

wrote a blog article about the experience. After she wrote the 

article, she expressed interest in sharing her Prezi with other 

readers.  She was shown how to link the two together so it could 

be viewed on the blog.   

Mrs. Mulholland's class uses their blog as a class newspaper and 

they write articles about what they are doing. Two students are 

writing about long division but have found they do it in two dif-

ferent methods. Mrs. Mulholland asked if we could use the pro-

methean board and take screen shots of each method to illus-

trate; now we are working on trying to make a screen video that 

visitors can watch. 

My point is that within one project, 

"the blog", many skills are being 

learned in a natural way, within the 

context of real-life work. Students 

are typing better, remembering how 

to set up word documents, saving 

their work correctly and discover-

ing many of the cool things tech-

nology can do. Classroom teachers 

are so busy that blogging seems 

like a perfect way to incorporate all 

of these things together. 
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International Baccalaureate Recognition Ceremony and Open HouseðMelissa Palmer 

On January 8th, 2014 the first ever full IB Diploma student, Subhrajit Debnath, was recognized for his hard 

work and dedication, along with twenty other Greenville graduates who received IB Certificates.  Board of Ed-

ucation President Gregory Lampman spoke, as well as High School Principal Todd Hilgendorff, IB Coordina-

tor Melissa Palmer and former High School Principal Michael Laster.  Immediately after the Ceremony, an IB 

Open House was held for prospective IB students.  Approximately sixty families attended the Open House, 

where they were able to ask questions, gather information and receive college preparation materials from 

SUNY Albany.  A full IB Diploma student could earn over 50 credits at SUNY Albany.  This news really 

struck a chord with parents. 

Cereal DonationsðValerie Kappel 

In lieu of a Christmas gift exchange, the kindergarten class 

decided to collect boxes of cereal. After school on Friday, De-

cember 20, my children and I delivered over 80 boxes of cere-

al to the Greenville Food Pantry.  Two volunteers opened the 

food pantry that day just to receive our donation and they 

were overwhelmed and overjoyed at the amount of cereal that 

our school community collected.  The food pantry is only 

open two days a week to which they serve 50 to 70 families 

each day and were so happy to be able to include such a cost-

ly item in the food bags.  They were so appreciative to receive 

such a gift and couldnôt thank us enough! 

 

Thank you all who 

donated! 

Yummy DonationsðVikki Hawkins  

In lieu of exchanging gifts, students in 

Mrs. Hawkins' First Grade class brought 

in peanut butter and jelly. These will be 

donated to the cafeteria so that when stu-

dents forget to bring a lunch, they will not 

go hungry. Mr. Mahan visited our class-

room to receive the donations on behalf of 

the cafeteria. 
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FFA Board PresentationðTristian Cichoki and Bailey Licata 

While attending the Board Meeting on January 9, 2014 Bailey Licata and Tristan Cichocki reviewed the 

Greenville FFA chapterôs agenda for the months of January and February. They are planning on having a 

coin drive to help benefit our local food pantry and the ASPCA; the proceeds will be split between the two 

organizations  These jars can be found with the FFA logo on them all around our community in our local 

businesses. They mentioned that they will be participat-

ing in CDEôs which are Career Development Events. 

They will be doing this first at a sub- state level then 

moving on to districts to then further events on a state 

working level. Career Development Events help estab-

lish getting over the fear of public speaking while being 

able to compete against kids their own age and further 

their interests. CDEôs prepares you for college and your 

future. They also thanked various members of the com-

munity and the Board for taking time to help with the 

FFAôs holiday Open House on December 7th. The FFA 

chapter will be partaking in the New York State 360/212 conference, which will be held in Syracuse, NY. 

This conference is a chance for chapter members to build up leadership skills and ways to better their 

chapter as a whole; they can also learn about ways to better their community. This is just the beginning of 

what the Greenville FFA chapter has planned for the year 2014.  

Polar ExpressðNancy Lockwood 

On Friday December 13th Santa and one of his 

elves, accompanied by Mrs. Lockwood,  joined 

Miss Vincentôs Kindergarten class on the Polar 

Express train. When they arrived at the North 

Pole, all enjoyed hot chocolate and a reading of 

the book The Polar Express. A fun time was had 

by all. 

 

Friday was Senior Service Day in Greenville High 

School where students are ópurchasedô for various 

tasks. Santa (Brittany Lupinos), and Elves (Ashley 

Mackey & Teresa McCloskey) were chosen by 

Mrs. Lockwood to help out in Miss Vincentôs 

Kindergarten class. Throughout the day the girls 

went to the elementary classroom and were help-

ers. The time was well spent and everyone had a 

great time. 


